

9 May 2005

Ref RM 03 02 56

2006 Annual Plan Submissions Christchurch City Council P.O. Box 237 CHRISTCHURCH

Dear Sir / Madam

Draft 2005 / 06 Annual Plan

Thank you for the opportunity to submit on the Christchurch City Council Draft Annual Plan 2005 -2006.

## Introduction

Land Transport New Zealand (Land Transport NZ) acknowledges the efforts of local authorities in preparing their Annual Plans and the relationship of these documents to the Long Term Council Community Plan (LTCCP). We recognise that the foremost purpose of these plans is for the Council's own planning. In particular, the Plans have an important role in integrated decision making and coordination of resources while providing a long-term focus for the decisions and activities of the Council. The LTCCP, In particular, will also assist Land Transport NZ and others in the transport sector in planning activities so as to contribute to the purpose of the Land Transport Management Act 2003 (LTMA), namely the achievement of an integrated, safe, responsive and sustainable land transport system.

As advised in the letter from our chief executive to your Council of 17 March 2005, Land Transport NZ is committed to working collaboratively with local government and other organisations to develop the land transport system in a strategic manner. In doing this we are committed to an approach that is forward looking, collaborative, accountable and evidence based.

## **Specific Comments**

The 2004 amendment to the Land Transport Management Act 2003 (LTMA) provided for the establishment of Land Transport New Zealand (Land Transport NZ), a new Crown agency that assumed the responsibilities of the Land Transport Safety Authority and Transfund New Zealand as from 1 December 2004. We note there are several references to Transfund and Transfund subsidy in your plan. I ask that you replace

## **National Office**

Level 4 NZ Post House

7-27 Customhouse Quay PO Box 2840 Wellington New Zealand Telephone 04 931 8700

Fax 04 931 8701 www.landtransport.govt.nz

P.02/02

64 4 4957609 / 06 Annual Plan

the references to Transfund with Land Transport NZ, and the references to subsidy with 'financial assistance' which is the terminology.

Land Transport NZ is of the view that the significant activity, "Streets and Transport, would be more appropriately titled "Transport". This would be in keeping with the LTMA's requirements for planning and implementing transport solutions rather than road / street based solutions. This wider focus on transport solution s encompasses such matters as policy development and implementation, and pricing initiatives eg car parking fees, demand management etc. We do acknowledge that your plan has Identified the need for 'streets and transport' to be managed coherently in order to effectively contribute to various community outcomes. We also acknowledge that "Streets and Transport" is consistent with the Council's 2004 - 2014 LTCCP and therefore it may be more appropriate to change this title when the review of the LTCCP is carried out next year

Land Transport NZ does not wish to present this submission in person at the hearings in May. If you have any questions or queries regarding this submission:

- for funding issues, please contact our Principal Planning Advisor, Mark Yaxley on 03 341 6012, or mobile 0274 377 188 or mark.vaxlev@landtransport.govt.nz.
- safety issues, please contact our Regional Manager Safety, Dennis Robertson on (03) 964 2866 or dennis.robertson@landtransport.govt.nz

Yours sincerely

**Bob Alkema** 

Operations Manager - Funding